Non-Homestead Millage Renewal Election
St. Ignace Area Schools

August 5, 2014

On August 5, 2014, St. Ignace Area Schools will be asking the voters of our school district to renew our non-homestead millage for four years.   Answers to frequently asked questions are listed below:

What does “non-homestead” mean?

Non-homestead represents industrial property, commercial property, some agricultural property, and “second homes”.   Non-homestead does not include a family’s primary residence.

Schools no longer receive funding through property taxes.  Why is the school district talking about a millage renewal?

Proposal A was passed by Michigan voters in 1994.  Under Proposal A, the State of Michigan pays the majority of the cost of operating schools, but to receive full funding, schools must levy 18 mills on non-homestead property in their district.

Is this a new tax?

No.  This is a renewal request.  The non-homestead millage was approved for 20 years by the district’s voters in 1995, and a Headlee override millage was approved for 10 years by the district’s voters in 2005.  These millage approvals both expire at the end of this year.  Currently, the authorized millage (including the Headlee override) is 18.3076 mills which is the millage renewal request.  By law, the school district can levy a maximum of 18 mills on non-homestead property.

How much will this cost my business?

The renewal will have little effect on your current taxes.  For a business with property valued at $200,000, this tax cost would be $3,600 ($200,000 * .018) similar to what you are currently paying.
How much will this cost my home?

Nothing.  This tax is on non-homestead property and does not apply to a person’s primary place of residence.

What if the millage is voted down?

The revenue generated from the 18 mills totals approximately $1,450,000 annually, approximately one-fourth of the school district’s budget.  If the millage does not pass, the State of Michigan will not replace the funding and St. Ignace Area Schools will be forced to drastically reduce or eliminate our educational delivery system.

Can the district use bond money to cover the loss?

No.  Bond funds are restricted by law to construction, technology, and equipment and cannot be used for general fund expenditures.

Who can vote in the election?

Registered voters in the St. Ignace Area School District (City of St. Ignace, Brevort Township, and St. Ignace Township) are eligible to vote.  The election will be held on Tuesday August 5, 2014.  Polls will be open from 7 a.m.-8 p.m. that day.  Absentee ballots are available by contacting the local clerk.

Questions?

If you have any specific questions about the election or how schools are funded, please contact the Central Office of St. Ignace Area Schools at 906-643-8145.  

PLEASE VOTE ON TUESDAY AUGUST 5, 2014.
